
Board of Works and Public Safety Meeting 12/20/2021: 
 
The meeting began at 5:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Superintendent Walls as well as Board Members Heckley and Hoeppner. Chief 
Parker was not present. 
 
Chief's Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Superintendent's Report: The Superintendent presented Commonwealth’s proposal for updating the lift 
station at the high school for the board’s consideration. The building that was previously the American 
Legion building is being demolished this week.  
 
Clerk-Treasurer's Report: Minutes were presented from the meeting on 12/6/2021. After inspection, 
Mayor Kelsey moved to approve the minutes from 12/6/2021 as presented, second by Board Member 
Heckley, all in favor except Board Member Hoeppner who abstains.  
 
Mayor's Report: The groundbreaking for the Stellar Sidewalk/Trail project will be sometime in the 
Spring as well as the groundbreaking for the Stellar Streetscape project. 
 
Board Member's Report: Board Member Hoeppner asked if the Superintendent would place a street 
sign at the entrance to Dollar General and Hickory Street. Board Member Heckley asked for an update 
on how much savings were realized by implementing the solar panels at the water building near the 
high school. Additional analysis of the electric bills is necessary before efficiency is known. 
 
Audience: Nothing to report. 
 
Mayor Kelsey moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Board Member Hoeppner, all in favor. 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:28pm. 


